DADAYA CHURCH OF CHRIST
PREACHING INSTRUCTOR AND CHILDREN’S REPORT
INTRODUCTION

The report covers the period from 01 June to the end of July 2024. These past two month
were full of miracles since I was doing the work of God while I was also visiting my mother
who is being treated at Parerenyatwa hospital. There are a number of successful events
happened in the district for these past two month. However, there was a bit of pressure in
preparing our ACCZ conference, district women conference and children’s conference to
come in August.

SECTION 1: Circuit Details
a) Name of circuit: Dadaya Churches of Christ in Zvishavane District.
b) Number of churches: - Zvishavane District

¢) Children’s ministry Departmental Pastor, Co-ordinator And Trainer Of Church
Preachers - M. Watungwa

d) Phone - 4263 779367039
¢) Central circuit - Siboza
SECTION 2: ACTIVITIES

. Preachers’ training program at Siboza and Maglass church
- ACCZ conference
. Murerezi leadership workshop and Big Sunday

Preachers’ from new churches training program

I had a chance of introducing a new topic called “Bible Doctrine.” The course mainly will
help preachers to stick to the bible teaching when preaching. Again, this will help them to be
apologetic to their religion. Learners enjoyed this subject very much. We managed to meet
twice once in June for two days and July. Thanks to principal S Mavodza who is helping me
in this training program.

Training program Maglass

[ am happy with this group they show passion of learning. Now we are meeting two days per
month during the weekends. In doing this, we are increasing our hours of learning so that we
will cover the whole course within the period.

ACCZ conference

There was a great triangle conference in Bulawayo makokoba. There were brilliant speakers
on this conference. There we had a chance to meet as department of children’s ministry. We
talked about our children’s conference to come in August at Makokoba Bulawayo. This is our
first conference to be held at ACCZ level. Children are busy packing their bags for this
amazing event.




Murerezi leadership workshop

We managed to do two leadership workshops one was in June and the other in July. Pastor
Madzore and | were the facilitators at this workshop as usual. We taught them about
“Priesthood of a believer, Tithe and giving” then in July it was “Sunday service program and
How to prepare and deliver a sermon”. These workshops are now starting to bear fruits to
these upcoming leaders.

Lastly, there was a big Sunday at Murerezi church. On this big Sunday there were a number
of visitors others were ACCZ Executive leadership, two visitors from Australia and DCC
Executive. It was a big family. The attendance was over hundred. What pleased me are the
presentations from children’s church. It was a good day even our visitors were very happy
with the work which is happening at Murerezi.

Conclusion
Pray for our children’s conference to come in Bulawayo.
The report was drafted and submitted by Pastor M Watungwa

Signature: M (Waungprea




